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WEST CENTRAL FLORIDA RYAN WHITE CARE COUNCIL

CHILDREN’S BOARD OF HILLSBOROUGH COUNTY
WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 5, 2016
1:30 P.M. – 3:30 P.M.
MINUTES
	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting of the Ryan White Care Council was called to order by Martin Clemmons, Jr., Chair at 1:40 p.m.  

	ROLL CALL AND INTRODUCTIONS
	See attached attendance list.  


	CHANGES TO AGENDA

	None.    

	ADOPTION OF MINUTES
	The minutes for August 3, 2016 were approved (M: Konnerth, S: Hughes) (16 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain).

	CHAIR/VICE CHAIR’S REPORT
	Marty Clemmons reminded members about the Sunshine Law and that it’s important not to call or email other Care Council members to discuss Care Council business. Marty congratulated Charlie Hughes on his election of Co-Chair of the statewide Consumer Advisory Group (CAG). 
Brandi Geoit reminded members to select an alternate and to send their choice to Care Council staff. 

	RECIPIENT’S REPORT 
	Aubrey Arnold announced that the Request for Applications (RFA) for Minority AIDS Initiative (MAI) funds was released ten days ago. A pre-submittal conference was held and the announcement is posted on the Hillsborough County Government website. The RFA will be due in November. The Recipient is looking for scoring team members. 

Aubrey shared that the Part A grant application is in the review stages. He thanked Lisa Nugent for her work. The final Part A grant application is due to the Health Resources and Services Administration (HRSA) on October 18, 2016. The Recipient is asking for $11.1 million, an 8% increase. 

The Integrated Prevention and Care Plan was submitted to HRSA in September. 

Part A recipients and the state AIDS Drug Assistance Program (ADAP) representatives will meet to plan for the health care marketplace’s open enrollment period following the statewide meetings of the Patient Care Planning Group and the Prevention Planning Group in November. 
The Health HIV Advocacy and Training Group has been invited to conduct a regional training on fiscal health for funded Ryan White providers. The training is expected to last two days and will take place October 25-26. It will cover fiscal issues, reporting and monitoring standards.  

	LEAD AGENCY REPORT
	Floyd Egner gave an overview of the Part B Lead Agency and its roles and responsibilities. The Florida Department of Health- Pinellas is hiring a new contract manager. 

Floyd discussed the Insurance Services Program (ISP) Caps and Limits and current allocation. The allocation to the ISP will stay the same. 

The Lead Agency is preparing for a Request for Applications (RFA) process. No date has been set for release. Current service providers are being monitored. 

A statewide pharmaceutical formulary is being developed by the Florida Department of Health. It will be shared when it is final. 

The ADAP Hepatitis C program has slots available. 

The State is in the process of monitoring all Lead Agencies. A date has not yet been set for local monitoring.  

	CARE COUNCIL PLANNING STAFF REPORT
	Lisa Nugent announced that the Statewide Needs Assessment survey has been released from the Florida Department of Health and is now open. Information cards were distributed to Care Council members. 

Lisa reminded members to submit their requests for mileage reimbursement at the end of the month. 

Lisa discussed the Part A grant application including the writing team and timeline. 



	COMMITTEE REPORTS
	A.  Community Advisory Committee (CAC) – Joyce Johnson, Chair  
The committee met on September 22, 2016. The CAC focuses on client issues and concerns. The committee did not have a quorum and could not conduct any business. 

CAC is not meeting in October. The committee is discussing holding a special meeting in November.

B. Health Services Advisory Committee (HSAC) – Bernice McCoy, Co-Chair 
The committee did not meet in September The next meeting will take place on December 15, 2016 from 1:30p-3:00p at the Children’s Board. 
D.  Membership -  Ginger Rockey-Johnson, Chair   

The committee met on September 19, 2016 and discussed open seats on the Care Council. Ginger presented certificates to each of the committee chairs and co-chairs who served over the last year. 
Ginger presented two motions to the Council. 

The Committee recommends that the Care Council members adopt the following recommendation (S: Hughes):

THAT THE COUNCIL ACCEPTS THE NOMINATION OF DEAN UNDERWOOD AS A VOTING MEMBER REPRESENTING HIGHLANDS COUNTY (2016-2019). THE COUNCIL WILL FORWARD THE NOMINATION TO HILLSBOROUGH COUNTY BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS FOR FINAL APPROVAL.
The motion passed by acclamation. 

The Committee recommends that the Care Council members adopt the following recommendation (S: Gutierrez):

THAT THE COUNCIL ACCEPTS THE NOMINATION OF NOLAN FINN AS AN ASSOCIATE MEMBER REPRESENTING PINELLAS COUNTY. THE COUNCIL WILL FORWARD THE NOMINATION TO HILLSBOROUGH COUNTY BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS FOR FINAL APPROVAL.

The motion passed by acclamation.
The next Membership meeting will take place on November 21, 2016 at Metro Wellness in Ybor from 11a-12:30p. 

E. Planning and Evaluation (P&E) – Kirsty Gutierrez, Co-Chair
The committee met on September 8, 2016. The committee approved the 2016-2017 work plan. Kirsty and Jim remained committee Chair and Co-Chair and the committee will continue to meet on the second Thursday of the month at Suncoast Hospice. 
The next Planning and Evaluation meeting will take place on November 10, 2016 at Suncoast Hospice in Clearwater from 9:30a-11a.
F. Resource Prioritization & Allocation Recommendations (RPARC) – Nolan Finn, Chair 

The committee met on September 8, 2016. The committee approved the 2016-2017 work plan. Nolan and Dave remained committee Chair and Co-Chair and the committee will continue to meet on the second Thursday of the month at Suncoast Hospice. The February meeting will take place in the Garden House at Suncoast Hospice. 

The committee reviewed the quarterly expenditure reports for Part A and Part B. Nolan thanked Aubrey for staying on top of the reports and funding. 

Part B Allocation Recommendations were presented for an upcoming Request for Applications (RFA). The allocation amounts have not changed from previous years and the request now shows all three revenue sources (Patient Care Network, General Revenue, Consortia/Part B).

Background: 
These allocations continue and enhance the Direct Care services funded in the Eligible Metropolitan Area (EMA) since 2012 by the Florida Department of Health, Pinellas CHD as Lead Agency. The allocations meet the objectives of the needs assessment approved by the West Central Florida Ryan White Care Council.
Recommendation (S: Rockey- Johnson): 
Approve the above RFA Allocations recommendations for the Ryan White Part B Consortia, Patient Care Network and Florida General Revenue funding.
A roll call vote was held and the motion passed (18 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain).
The committee will not meet in October. The next meeting will be November 10, 2016 from 11:00a-12:30p at Suncoast Hospice in Clearwater.
G. Standards, Issues and Operations (SIOC) – Brandi Geoit, Chair 
SIOC met on October 5, 2016 just prior to the Care Council meeting. They voted to approve reallocations and carry-over funds.  
No additional meetings of the SIOC are scheduled at this time.  
H.  Women, Infants, Children, Youth and Families (WICY&F) – Bernard Washington, Chair
The committee met on September 22,  2016. The committee discussed their fall event. The fall event is scheduled for November 17, 2016 from 6-8pm at Metro Wellness in St. Petersburg. Flyers are coming soon. The committee is looking for funding sources and sponsors. 
Bernard thanked the members of the WICY&F committee in the room who had come to the Care Council meeting. 



	USCA AND RYAN WHITE CONFERENCE INFORMATION SHARING


	Members who attended the United States Conference on AIDS (USCA) and the Ryan White Recipients Meeting discussed what happened at the conferences and what they learned. 

Members discussed scholarships and sponsorship opportunities to attend conferences and trainings. 

	PUBLIC POLICY REPORT/ COMMUNITY INPUT 

	Nolan and Charlie are area representatives to the Patient Care Planning Group (PCPG) and will attend the upcoming meetings and participate on committee webinars. The Joint Meeting will take place on November 1-2, 2016. 



	PREVENTION ACTIVITIES/ QUALITY MANAGEMENT 
	Aubrey mentioned the policy clarification from HRSA for Quality Management activities. The area will continue its focus on quality management. Quality Management meetings take place quarterly with the next meeting scheduled for December. 


	ANNOUNCEMENTS
	Time-sensitive announcements will be shared via the InfoShare. 


	ADJOURNMENT
	There being no further business to come before the Care Council, the meeting was adjourned at 3:01 p.m.



Note:   A recording of the meeting is available for review at the Suncoast Health Council.
ATTENDANCE LIST: OCTOBER 5, 2016
	Care Council Members
	Attendance

	Martin Clemmons, Jr. (Chair)
	X

	Brandi Geoit (Vice-Chair)
	X

	Lisa Conder 
	X

	Paula Delgado 
	

	Tonicia Freeman- Foster
	X

	Nicole Frigel
	X

	Kirsty Gutierrez
	X

	Charlie Hughes
	X

	Joyce Johnson
	X

	Dave Konnerth
	X

	Kamaria Laffrey 
	X

	Bernice Lopez-McCoy
	X

	Maribel Martinez
	X

	Gregory McConnell
	

	Bernard Messier
	X

	Kimberly Molnar
	X

	Guttenberg Pierre, Jr. 
	

	Ginger Rockey-Johnson
	X

	Pamela Sabella
	X

	Barbara Szelag
	X

	Dean Underwood
	X

	Bernard Washington
	X

	
	

	Associate Members
	Attendance

	Nolan Finn
	X

	Recipient Staff
	Attendance

	Aubrey Arnold
	X

	Collette Lawson 
	

	Lead Agency Staff
	Attendance

	Demarcus Holden
	

	Floyd Enger
	X

	Health Council Staff
	Attendance

	Lisa Nugent
	X

	
	


ALT= Alternate present 
EX = Excused.
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